
Contacting Council
Our Customer Service Centre has moved to the Deniliquin Library and is open from 

10:00 – 16:00 Monday to Friday. 
Our staff is available to assist you via phone and email from 08:30 – 17:00 each business day. Follow us 

on Facebook for regular updates.
T. 03 5898 3000 E. council@edwardriver.nsw.gov.au

www.edwardriver.nsw.gov.au 

Community News

Changes to Conargo & Pretty Pine waste
Conargo and Pretty Pine residents 
are invited to public meetings next 
Wednesday to discuss the planned 
conversion of local landfills to waste 
transfer stations.
   There are five (5) rural waste disposal 
facilities within Edward River Council. The 
Pretty Pine facility has already reached 
capacity and the Conargo facility is 
nearing capacity.
   “Currently rubbish received at these 
facilities is buried within un-lined trenches 
at all of these facilities. Edward River 
Council’s Waste Management Strategy, 
adopted by the Council at its meeting 
in September 2019, advocates that 
residual rubbish should be transferred 
to a licensed facility,” Council’s general 
manager Phil Stone said.
   The planned changes at Conargo and 
Pretty Pine are in line with that strategy 
and will ensure these facilities are 
compliant with relevant legislation into the 
future.

   Edward River Council received 
a $200,000 grant from the NSW 
Government’s Environmental Trust as 
part of the NSW Environment Protection 
Authority’s Waste Less, Recycle More 
initiative, funded from the waste levy. 
Council also plans to contribute funds to 
converting the Conargo and Pretty Pine 
landfills into transfer stations.
   “We are inviting members of the public 
to view the plans for how the transfer 
stations will be configured. These 
changes include the facilities being open 
and attended at specific times on regular 
days of the week, similar to what occurs at 
Blighty,” Mr. Stone said. 
   Blighty is open from 1.00 p.m. to 
5.00p.m. on Thursdays and Sundays 
excluding public holidays, and Council 
is looking to provide similar levels of 
service at Conargo and Pretty Pine once 
converted.
   “The detailed design work for improving 
the separation of recyclables from the 
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Featuring keynote address from

Regional Australia Institute CEO

and former local, Liz Ritchie.

Seats strictly limited • $25 each

Tickets on sale midday Monday 15 February

10.00am - 12.30pm • Wednesday 10 March 

The Crossing, George Street Deniliquin

Proudly 

supported by:

180 Cressy Street, Deniliquin NSW 2710
T 03 5898 3000  F 03 5898 3029 
council@edwardriver.nsw.gov.au 
www.edwardriver.nsw.gov.au

Tender

C2021/06 George Street 
Reconstruction 20/21

Tenders are invited from individuals/

organisations for the reconstruction and 

sealing of the shoulders of George Street 

from Butler Street to the end of George 

Street. The scope also includes replacing 

the kerb and gutter with all laybacks, 

lowering and the Telstra lines as per the 

drawings.

Further information may be obtained by 

calling Robert Scott, Graduate Engineer, 

on 03 5898 3000 during normal 

business hours. The tender documents 

can be obtained from the Tenderlink 

website, or www.edwardriver.nsw.gov.

au or from the Edward River Council 

Office, Deniliquin Library, Napier St 

Deniliquin in normal business hours.

Tenders are to be submitted through 

Tenderlink or in sealed envelopes 

marked “Tender – C2021/06 George 

Street Reconstruction 20/21” and are 

to be placed in the tender box at the 

Edward River Council Office, 180 Cressy 

Street, Deniliquin or sent to Edward 

River Council, PO Box 270, Deniliquin 

NSW 2710 by the closing date and time 

of 2pm on the 4th of March 2021.

PHILIP STONE
GENERAL MANAGER

waste stream, culminating in the provision 
of skip bins also for unrecyclable waste is 
well underway,” he said.
   Meetings with interested community 
members to outline the planned 
conversions and to receive feedback are 
planned to be held on Wednesday 17 
February 2021 – at Conargo Hall at 9.00 
a.m., and Pretty Pine Hall at 11.30 a.m.

Go to Council’s website www.edwardriver.nsw.gov.au
180 Cressy Street, Deniliquin NSW 2710
T 03 5898 3000  F 03 5898 3029 
council@edwardriver.nsw.gov.au 
www.edwardriver.nsw.gov.au

Request 
for Quote

Requests for quotes are invited 
from individuals/ organisations 
for Asbestos Assessment – Council 
Owned Buildings - RFQ 2021/09

Further information may be obtained 
from Nicole Rogers, Projects 
Coordinator, via email nicole.rogers@
edwardriver.nsw.gov.au. The RFQ 
documents can be obtained from 
the Edward River Council website 
www.edwardriver.nsw.gov.au or 
from https://www.tenderlink.com/
edwardriver.

Quotes are to be in a sealed 
envelopes marked RFQ 2021/09 - 
Edward River Asbestos Assessment 
and are to be placed in the tender 
box at the Central Murray Regional 
Library, Napier Street, Deniliquin 
or lodged electronically at www.
tenderlink.com/edwardriver by the 
closing date and time of Monday, 22 
February 2021 at 3pm.

Philip Stone
General Manager


